
 
LINCOLN HILLS SPORTS CAR GROUP 

                                                     January 2, 2018   6:30 PM 
                                             Kilaga Springs Presentation Hall 
                                                          lhsportscars.com 

  
BOARD MEMBERS:  
 

President:          Chuck Schmidt        Tour Events:           Vic Kremesec 
VP/Membership: Tom Breckon            Social Events:        Edy Ternullo* 
Secretary:          Chris Beasley            Liaison/Historian:  Rich Hoffman 
Treasurer:          Carol Asnault *    Webmaster:            Ron Goleno 
*Absent  
 
Welcome to Members and Guests: President Chuck Schmidt opened the meeting at 
 6:35 PM.   
Chuck Schmidt welcomed everyone to our January 2018 meeting.  We have 66 members 
and 35 households in attendance. 
 
Chuck Schmidt introduced our new board members for 2018. 
 
After Chuck Schmidt shared the story of his first sports car, he introduced new members 
Bob and Sue Spangler.  Bob and Sue Spangler owned the first sports car Chuck Schmidt 
had bought back in the day.  Chuck restored it and enjoyed the car for several years.  One- 
day Bob and Sue saw Chuck’s car in his garage and asked if he would be interested in 
selling to them.  Chuck said “yes” and the deal was done.  After a while, Bob called Chuck 
to say he ran the Vin Number on the car and found out that it was the same car he owned 
in the 1960’s.  They have been friends since.  Sue and Bob visited and decided to move to 
Lincoln Hills.  What a great story.  The world is indeed a small place.   
(Editorial comment:  This is wordy, but I couldn’t not report it to all of you.) 
 
Marie Ramos introduced new members Burt and Martie Mattson.  They have a white 
Mercedes SL 550. 
 
REPORTS:   
 
VP/Membership:  Tom Breckon:  Greeters for this meeting were Marie Ramos and 
Ernie Drake. 
 
Please e-mail Tom Breckon if you want a new club Name Badge with the new logo, $7.00 
each, or a new decal for your car.  You can get a shirt, vest or hat with the club logo 
embossed on it, or get a logo put on your garment, at Ethan Wade Graphics, 5460 Douglas 
Blvd., #D, Roseville, 916 791-3174. 
Dues for 2018 are due now.  If you haven’t already paid, you can send your check any 
time in January to Tom Breckon, (see LHSCG for address).  Make checks for $25.00 
payable to LHSCG. 



 
 
 
Secretary:  Chris Beasley:  Asked for any changes to the November 2017 minutes sent 
out to the membership.  There being no changes the minutes were approved. 
 
Treasurer:  Carol Asnault:  Report on current financial conditions.  Our Club account 
balance on January 1st is $592.01. 
 
Social Events:  Edy Ternullo:  Edy was absent.  We discussed many social events during 
the evening.  Jerry and Carla LaFave will be organizing a Baseball Game on June 19, 2018 
here in Lincoln at McBean Park.  Teams are made up of 18 to 22-year olds that play at 
local colleges.   
 
Liaison/Historian:  Rich Hoffman:  Please be sure all recent Tour/Social Event pictures 
are sent to Rich, so he can review them and get them to our webmaster.   
 
Webmaster: Ron Goleno:  We will not be publishing any member’s phone number or 
address on the website.  If you need to contact a member, please refer to the LHSCG roster 
or flyer that is emailed to you. The club website is constantly being updated with the latest 
pictures and information about our club activities.  Have you seen all the latest pictures 
from our Christmas Social?  
 
Changes to the website for 2018: 
     Changed COP to include new amendment, made tables for 2018, pictures to website          
from Little River Inn, Halloween, Ferndale, and 2017 Christmas Party.   
 
We had 19,654 visits to the website.  Hits (lots of BOTS): 278,927. 
 
Tour Events:  Chuck Schmidt:  Discuss the Tour Events for 2018.  Review the best ways 
to make our tours a success by being an awesome leader and participant. 
 
Tour Events already arranged are:  Lockford Sausage April 6th, BMR Racing in Roseville 
around February 1st.  Murphy’s Irish Days March 15th - 17th.  Lunch trip to Truckee.  Info 
to follow.  Only 20 cars.  Pacific Grove in April.  One room left.  Contact Tom Breckon 
for info.  Beale Airforce Base on July 20th.  
 
Possible future trips were discussed.   
 
 
 OLD BUSINESS:  We didn’t have any old business to discuss. 
NEW BUSINESS: 
  

1. January birthdays and anniversaries.  We also had some December birthdays to 
celebrate.  Steve Beede, Janet _______, John Milbauer, and Chuck Schmidt.  Terry 



 
Rooney had a birthday and an anniversary in December with Diane.  Connie Gilman 
had a birthday and an anniversary with Terry in January.  

2. Bet you don’t know who this member is?  Rich Hoffman.  
 

3. I would like to continue having our members provide us with a presentation of their 
past and present sports cars?  Chuck Schmidt asked all to think about any good 
times they had with past sports cars.  Let him know. 
 

4. Sandy Milbauer has volunteered to be our Sunshine advisor.  She has received a 
letter from Kathy Mason, which she read to all members in attendance.  It was 
received with heart felt joy and sorrow.  Thank you, Kathy. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 PM. 
   
 
OUR NEXT MEETING IS ON MONDAY, FEBRUARY 5th, 2018 
 
 
 
Please stay and enjoy our Tailgate Party in the parking lot, we’ll have Water, Cookies 
and Conversation plus a chance to meet our new members and guests. 
 
 
ADJOURN: 
 
 

     
  
 
  
 


